
TOWN OF LANGDON 

APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES 

November 29, 2021 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Devin Gallagher 

Present: Devin Gallagher, Lou Beam, Nathan Chaffee 

The Minute of the Meeting of November 22nd were accepted unanimously. (Nate/Lou 3-0) 

Visitors: Virginia Foote and Jonathan DeLisle 

Virginia brought in the updated Mutual Aid Alarm Form and cards for employees. The system still needs to have 

the panic alarm updated with 603 so it will call Mutual Aid. The Administrative assistant will try to find a 

company to do this as the Selectmen don’t remember who put the panic button in. 

Jonathan came to the meeting to discuss what he was doing about a person that was going in and out of the 

Food Shelf at all times of the day or night. He also came to discuss a Right-To-Know inquiry that he had received 

asking for information about the Police in Langdon from 2000 to 2020. The Administrative Asst will get all the 

Town Reports for Jonathan from 2000 to 2020 which would have all the information he needs to give them. Also 

he updated the Selectmen on what was going on to get the 2011 cruiser ready to sell. He had some of the police 

extras taken off by someone that could do it without ruining the vehicle and he still had the decals to get off. 

Lou will help him if he wants. The Administrative Assistant will email an ad to sell the cruiser and the Selectmen 

can add or subtract from it. 

Old Business: 

1. Status of Broadband – The Selectmen received an updated report. They are still working on getting the fiber 

laid into town. 

2. Update on FEMA – Virginia, Lou, and Tod meant with them electronically this afternoon. They need to get a 

copy of our insurance policy to prove we didn’t receive any money from the insurance policy and a copy of our 

Bid Policy. The Selectmen don’t think that we have a written policy. 

3. Interware program - Diane & Tina will be trained on the new system this Thursday. Lou found out that if 

they were to get another Town Clerk Deputy they would have to be trained in Concord so maybe they should 

wait until after the first of the year. 

4. New Copier and scanner and off-site storage – Waiting for the company to get specs. 

5. GOFERR/ARPA funds - The meetings started with CivicPlus this week on the new website-Members are 

getting requested materials to CivicPlus tomorrow morning.  ARPA grant of $50,000 for Rescue Truck 

submitted – no new info. Linda Campbell has her new computer and is going to All Service to get it set up. 

7. Jonathan had gotten info on the value of the 2011 Cruiser so the Selectmen could sell it. The Bluebook value 

is between $19,000 and $23,000. Jonathan is not ready to sell it yet as he hasn’t gotten the equipment off it or 

the decal and the Administrative Assistant didn’t get a For Sale ad completed. Waiting to hear from Jonathan. 

As per discussion above. 

8. Highway Department 2nd man discussion of 11-8-21 – no new info. 

 



 

New Business: 

1. Sign Orders 

2. Devin had signed the MS-1 last week but the State wants the other 2 signatures also so they signed it 

3. The Selectmen signed the Tax Warrant so that Andrea can get the 2021 Tax bills in the mail. 

Motion to adjourn at 7:35 pm. (Nate/Lou 3-0) 

Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie 


